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TO: 
 

FINANCE AND CORPORATE SERVICES COMMITTEE 
 

FROM: W. COOKE, CITY CLERK/DIRECTOR OF LEGISLATIVE AND COURT SERVICES 
 

RE: 
 

SIGN VARIANCE REQUEST FOR 1 MILBURN STREET DEVELOPMENT 
 

DATE: 
  

OCTOBER 2, 2019  

The purpose of this memorandum is to provide information to the Finance and Corporate Services 
Committee regarding the request submitted by Modechia Kanner of Plazacomm/One Milburn Inc. to place 
two (2) ground signs on municipal property advertising the development located at 1 Milburn Street, Barrie. 

City of Barrie By-law #2018-029, as amended Section 11.1.0.0.0 states:  

“No person shall erect, or cause or permit to be erected on any lands or premises any of the following 
types of signs, except as may be authorized by the City…” 

“11.1.5.0.0 Signs on or over municipal lands other than City official signs, unless placed in accordance 
with this by-law” 

City of Barrie By-law 2018-029, as amended further states: 

“26.0.0.0.0 MINOR VARIANCE: 

26.1.0.0.0 The Clerk of the Corporation may grant variances to this by-law from time to time as is deemed 
necessary providing that the variance is minor in nature and such variance does not erode or interfere 
with the integrity of this by-law.” 

On August 7, 2019 a request for a minor variance was submitted by Mordechai Kanner on behalf of 
Plazacomm/One Milburn Inc requesting the placement of two (2) ground signs on the municipal road 
allowance located at the corner of Milburn Street and Gowan Street.   

The signs were proposed to advertise the 14 unit residential townhouse development on the ajoining 
property of 1 Milburn Street.  The proposed ground signs are 4’ x 8’ and 12’ x 16’ respectively and will 
require poured concrete footings.  The size of the signs are permitted within the Sign By-law. 

Upon review and careful consideration, the minor variance to allow two (2) ground signs to be erected on 
municipal property was denied.  The request was not considered minor in nature and it does not maintain 
intent or the integrity of the by-law.  Consideration was given not only to the liability of such placement on 
municipal property but also to the precedent it would set moving forward.  As per the provisions in the Sign 
By-law, the municipality has not permitted any advertising devices of this nature to be erected on municipal 
lands.   

The applicant was advised of the Clerk’s decision and encouraged to locate the signage on their private 
property.  While it may not be convenient due to the overall construction project, a location on private 
property is consistent with provisions of the Sign By-law to contain development signage on private 
property.   

Attached in Appendix “A” is the applicants original submission and the staff response, for your information.  
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